
Iglesia Bautista Calvario - Statesville, NC 
     We have had such a busy last few months.  We have had many activities and 
meetings to try to train and encourage our people here.  The attendance has been 
off lately and we have prayed much for the Lord to give us the wisdom to lead and 
guide the flock He has blessed us with.  For the summer months we are focusing on 
special programs for the teens and children of our church.  We meet on 
Wednesdays for a special teen time and children’s club.  We are so excited to see an 
increase in the attendance.  We had 13 teens and 13 children this past Wednesday 
and are praying that we can reach more. Please do pray for a number of visitors that 
we have had lately.  Some of them are not saved.   
 

Misión Bautista Calvario - Colonial Heights, VA 
     Bro. David Stroud and his wife Sharon are continuing the work in VA, but it 
looks like we have a Hispanic family to take over the work in the next few months.  
Patricio Mazariegos will be spending some time at the church over the next couple 
of weeks with the intention of moving there and taking the work over sometime by  
August or September.  We are super excited and are looking forward to the Strouds 
being back with us in Statesville.   

Spanish Bible Distribution 
     We continue to receive shipments of Bibles and we keep sending them to 
Hispanic works that need them.  We have been able to distribute a case to a church 
in Monterrey Mexico and just gave a case to Pastor Leonardo Lopez who has a work 
in High Point, NC.  They are so excited to receive the Bibles and have them given 
away almost as soon as they get them.   

2019 Missions Trip to Monterrey, Mexico 
     My son James and I had the wonderful privilege to take a trip to Monterrey, 
Mexico the first of the year.  One of our families moved back to Mexico and are 
working in a small work outside the city.  We were able to help in soul winning and 
a special anniversary conference.  James provided the special music and I preached.  
The Lord blessed and we are so thankful for the opportunity.   

Future Happenings 
     The Lord has allowed us to meet a pastor in Conover, Pastor Brian Correll from 
Emmanuel Baptist Church, that will be partnering with us to begin a Hispanic work 
there.  He has been praying for a few years now that the Lord would open the door 
for him to reach the Hispanics in their community.  Please pray with us in this 
opportunity.   
 Please continue to pray for our family as we seek the Lord’s will in all that we do.  
The Lord always provides for us financially, but we need to raise more support.  Eva is in 
Texas this summer working at a Christian Camp and  Alena, Ana, and Lydia are working as 
they are able to on their summer break.  We love each of you and are so thankful for your 
support.   
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